COMMISSIONER’S PROCEEDINGS

SPECIAL SESSION

February 3, 2022
The Lyman County Commissioners met in special session in the Conference Room in the Courthouse at Kennebec, South Dakota, February 3, 2022, at 3:00 p.m. with the following members present: Chairman Zane Reis, Leslie Reuer, Jared Schelske, Brian Kraus, Ryan Huffman, Auditor Deb Halverson, Deputy Auditor/HR Director Kalli Houchin, Adam Ehlers, Dennis Stanley, Carl Brakke, Charlie Bow, Cody Russell, and Christian Skunk. 
CALL TO ORDER:

Chairman Reis called the meeting to order with the pledge to the flag.

COMMISSIONER DISTRICT MAPS:
Chairman Reis explained the six different map options to the board. The districts must be divided using 2020 census population data and have a relatively even distribution of population in each district. Three options divide the county into two districts, which support the hybrid district option the commissioners prefer, while the other three options create five districts. Auditor Halverson explained that in order to be constitutionally apportioned, the deviation of the districts can be no more than ten percent. Motion by Kraus, second by Reuer to approve the two-district map that has a deviation of 9.5 as the hybrid option and the five-district map that has a deviation of 9.41 as the contingent option. All voting aye. Maps are available in the Auditor’s Office for review.
ADJOURNMENT:
Motion by Schelske, seconded by Reuer to adjourn until February 8, 2022 at 9:00 a.m. All voting aye. 
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